

# Beyond the Glass

Established 1963

January 2020 Newsletter

Cedar Rapids Corvette Club



## From the desk of the CRCC President

#### **Dennis Primrose**

I hope everyone had a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

Now that it is January and all we can do is go out in the garage and look at the corvette all covered up it is a good time to get out the corvette catalogs and look for the perfect accessory. After all it is more fun to have something different than other people or try something new.

As we start planning new adventures for 2020 I hope that all our members help out with planning new things.

May all our members going south for the winter have a safe trip and that they stay inside so they don't get sunburn as it is bad for your skin. (You can thank me later for this public service announcement.)

### **January Birthdays:**

January 3: Marie Kann

January 6: John Schindler

January 9: Wayne Martin

January 10: Carol Cummings

January 17: Sue Rudd

January 19: Cindy McElliott

January 22: Michael Finley

January 24: Dawn Baker

Happy birthday to all.

I don't have any names for anniversaries in January so if there is someone with a January anniversary please let me know.

#### January 16, 2020 meeting agenda:

Welcome & vote in potential new members.

Good & Wellness

Review & approve the previous meeting's minutes: Secretary's Report.

Review & approve the financial report: Treasurer's Report.

Officers' Reports: Vice President, Governor, Trustees, Social Director, Homecoming Director, Historian.

Committee reports: Car Show committee.

**Old Business** 

**New Business** 

Car talk

Adjourn

50/50 drawings

The next meeting will be February 20, 2020

**Dennis Primrose** 

President

Cedar Rapids Corvette Club

Cedar Rapids Corvette Club

Meeting Minutes November 20, 2019

Madeline Watertor Secretary

The November meeting was called to order by President Geoff at 7:00 PM. There were 60 people present at the meeting.

President Geoff reported Kathy Willenborg is doing well. Kathy had back surgery.

President Geoff read the list of members celebrating birthdays in November and December. Also read were thank you notes from various

organizations thanking CRCC members for their generosity. CRCC received a referral from McGrath.

Guests present were Steve Goss and Linda Frank. Steve owns a 2014 Stingray Coupe.

President Geoff asked if there were any additions or corrections to the October Meeting Minutes. There were no additions or corrections.

President Geoff called for a motion to approve the October Meeting Minutes. A motion to approve the minutes was made by Paul Hildebrand and

was seconded by Dean McCall. The motion was passed.

Secretary Madeline Watertor reported a Sympathy Card had been sent to the Bob Bonar family for the death of Bob Bonar. Bob was a former

member of CRCC.

Treasurer Larry Bushaw presented the club's financial report. President Geoff called for a motion to approve the financial report as

presented. A motion was made by Lyle Knutson to approve the financial report and was seconded by John Dolphin. The motion was passed.

Vice President Dave Fellmet was in charge of the 50/50/Drawing.

Governor Garland Groom reported Dues are needed to be paid by the week of November 25th.

Social Director John Stutzman was absent from the meeting. The Social Director's report was given by Diane Bowen.

There were 39 people at the Halloween Party. 70 people participated in the Leaf Run. Lunch was at Breitbach Restaurant. There were 39

people at the November Tuesday Dinner at Lebowski's. The annual Christmas Party will be on December 14th. The Car Show will be on

June 13th 2020 at the Cedar Hills Community Church.

Homecoming Director Tracy Rudd thanked all that participated in the Homecoming Events. We only completed 13 of 19 Homecoming Parades

this season due to rain. We sent out 134 total cars and used 46 different drivers to complete them.

Historian Sue Rudd hand nothing to report.

E-Mail Messenger Bob Bowen reported he needs email addresses for new members.

Diand Bowen and Dennis Primrose discussed the by-laws and standing rules. The final by-law wording will be forthcoming.

The proposal for removal of term limits for the President, vote did not pass.

There was nominations for 2020 officers. Voting was done electronically.

Nominations for offices were:

President Dennis Primrose

Vice President Roger Thompson

Secretary None

Treasurer Larry Bushaw

Governor Garland Groom

Social Director Janice Bowers

Homecoming Director Tracy Rudd

Historian Melinda Finley

Trustee three Year Term John Watertor Terry Primrose

The standing rules were amended. A Motion to amend was made by Lyle Knutson and was seconded by Diane Knutson. The motion was passed.

President Geoff reported the club trailer is in for repairs.

The 50/50 Drawing was won by Sue Rudd.

President Geogg called for as motion to adjourn the meeting. A motion was made by Lyle Knutson and was seconded by Diana Knutson to adjourn the

meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 PM.